Bramley article – May 2021
You may remember that our last update introduced plans for the proposed works at Potwell Dyke. 

As we move further into Spring and look ahead towards Summer, plans for the works are continuing to develop.

The proposals, which are subject to a planning application and approval, include the construction of a bank (often referred to as a bund) which will wrap around the edge of the open space at the rear of properties on Church Street.

The bund will help to hold water at times of exceptionally high flow, allowing it to be released into the Dyke in a controlled manner once river levels have fallen. The risk of flooding at over 100 properties would be reduced thanks to the proposals. 

Throughout April, Via East Midlands met with local residents as well as a total of 12 local stakeholder groups, including Town Council, Civic Society, History Society, Archaeology Society, Green Southwell, Potwell Dyke Grasslands Action group to name but a few.

We are pleased that the feedback on the proposals through the online sessions has been positive and constructive, and the valid and useful feedback received is now being collated to aid in the evolution of the design process.

Computer generated projections of how the bund will look from three different views have also been produced alongside the scheme plans.

Other important developments in recent weeks include the completion of the Ground Penetrating Radar Survey in the remaining areas potentially impacted by the Potwell proposal, and these results are currently being analysed.

The Potwell scheme is the most significant element of the proposed works to benefit properties lying within the Potwell sub catchment, which is the catchment feeding into the Dyke to the east of Southwell.  

It will work in conjunction with smaller schemes within the built-up area such as the Church Street schemes. These works have been designed to capture surface water at times of heavy rainfall and divert it along the existing drainage system to join the Potwell Dyke downstream of Commissioner’s Bridge.

At present, any surface water would travel along the road towards Easthorpe at times of peak flow, meaning that properties may be in danger of flooding.

While schemes on Church Street focus on directing surface water into the catchment, the proposals at Potwell Dyke will store water to help prevent the watercourse becoming overwhelmed. 

Further information about the Potwell Dyke proposals and the Southwell flooding scheme can be found on the Nottinghamshire County Council website. https://www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/planning-and-environment/flooding-help-and-advice/southwell-flood-risk-management-project 

